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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115



Washington, DC  20013  


December 4, 2003
Charles Burger
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, Suite 7200
941 N. Capitol St. NE
Washington, DC 20002
Dear Mr. Burger:

We are writing in reference to Application Number 50259, submitted by Lee Enterprises, Inc, for the transfer of the Class A license from Excello to N-A Minit Store.  At our regularly scheduled meeting held on November 13, 2003, and with a quorum present, our Commission voted to protest the proposed transfer by a vote of five Commissioners in favor of the protest and one Commissioner against.  We sent a letter via fax, e-mail and postal service to your office on November 17, 2003 notifying you of our intent to protest this transfer.  I received telephonic confirmation that your office received our fax on November 18, 2003.  In addition, I personally provided you a copy of this protest letter at the Old City Capital Hill Neighborhood Association meeting held at Sherwood Recreation Center on November 18, 2003.  
Unfortunately, due to an unexpected project at my office, I was unable to attend the Roll Call meeting on December 3, 2003.  Adding further insult to injury, I did not delegate in writing a representative to serve in my place.  Please accept my thanks for allowing me to do so today in order that our Commission can be listed as an official protestant. 
For all meetings or hearings on this matter, I delegate, in ranked order, the following to represent me on behalf of our ANC:  Ms. Jessica Ward, Mr. Michael Musante, and Mr. Nick Alberti.
Finally, I understand that Ms. Ward agreed to combine the transfer of In-A-Minit with the renewal of Excello’s Class A License.  As Ms. Ward was not able to represent me at this meeting, let me say for the record that I object to combining these two issues together.  I would ask that your office treat them as separate issues with their own respective meetings and outcomes.
I appreciate your time and consideration on these matters,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

ANC 6A

e-mail: fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

cc:
Ms. Marie Delaney, Director, Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration
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